JAMES W. ALEXANDER PTA, INC.

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

JANUARY 6, 2016
CALL TO ORDER:
President Heather Peoples called this meeting to order at 7:04pm. She then led the members in attendance in the flag salute. Then the minutes from our last meeting were approved with no changes. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:
Treasurer Melissa Hurst stated:

Beginning Balance - $9,252.43
Debits - $424.00
Interest/ deposits - $150.08
Today’s Balance - $8,978.51
CORRESPONDENCE:
Corresponding Secretary Dawn Buker read many correspondence cards, most of which thanked the book fair committee for the generous donation of books to classrooms. 
NEW BUSINESS/ PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
Open PTA Board Positions – President Heather Peoples reminded everyone that their will be three open board positions this year, President, VP1, and Treasurer. If you are interested or know someone who is interested please let the nominating committee know, they will begin to seek out nominations in the months to come.  
Proper Bank Forms – President Heather Peoples reminded members of the proper procedures for requesting checks/ reimbursement from the Treasurer. 
YMCA Family Night – Dan S. (YMCA representative) came to present the details of having a family fun night at the YMCA. It would cost $5 per person. The YMCA keeps $4 of that for cost of paying staff etc. PTA keeps $1 per person. There is no minimum number required to host such a night. The event would run from 6pm-8:30pm on a Saturday night…February 27th was proposed as a good date. The YMCA offers the following as options to have available that night for families to utilize, the dance studio with music, air jumper, basketball, soccer, zumba, pool, and karaoke. The Y also has a staffed EMT for emergencies. The exercise equipment as well as the lockers will be unavailable that evening. A contract must be signed by parents in order for their child to attend that evening. This is standard procedure for YMCA events. A copy of said contract was provided for review. Food was mentioned but was discussed as a later conversation once we book the evening. Dan S. was thanked by members in attendance.
Flyers Assembly – The Flyers Hockey Team will have a retired member come to speak about team work to the whole school on January 11th at 10am. 
Carella’s Chocolate Sale - A Valentine’s Day sale was proposed, e-board members were mostly in agreement that there are a lot of things coming up and we should hold off. Maybe have an Easter candy sale. 

Founder’s Day – Our Founder’s Day celebration will be held on February 23rd@ 7pm. Lori Hutchens (Chair) spoke of a few teachers that will be recognized that evening. Mrs. Katz, Mrs. Forstofer, and Mrs. Wance (retired) it will be a nice night. Lori encouraged everyone to come out.
FUNDRAISING/ COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Barnes and Noble – Kate Hamm (Chair) stated that the Barnes and Noble fundraiser night was a successful event. She thanked all who came out to read and all who attended. We profited $333.57.
Holiday Gift Shop – Dana Perelli (Chair) stated that the gift shop went well. She said there are some things she would like to tweak next year. We profited $1,892.00
Pretzel Sale – Sandy Gallucci stated we will have another sale this month. Flyers will go home on the 14th, sale will run from the 15th-22nd, with a delivery date of January 29th.
Restaurants – Sandy Gallucci (Chair) stated that our next restaurant fundraiser will be Uno on Sunday February 21st. this is an all day fundraiser, dine in or take out. If we pull in under $1000 we get 15% of sales back, if we come in over $1000 we get 20% of sales back. 
Gift card sales – Nancy Wolak (Chair) stated that we sold $10,780.00 in gift cards. This profited us $681.98. We are up from last year, which was a total profit of $681.98 
5th Grade Committee – Stacey Everett/ Melissa McCarthy (Co-Chairs) stated yearbook planning is underway, please send photos to, 2016alexanderyearbook@gmail.com. T-shirts for 5th grade picture are ready to be ordered and party planning is underway. 
Winter Dance – Lisa Porsche/ Tiffany G (Co-Chair) stated that dance planning is in full swing and they are looking forward to an awesome event! The dance will be held on January 22nd 2016 from 7-9pm. 
Box Top Bingo – Wendy O’Neal (Chair) gave a status update on the upcoming bingo. She is asking for donations from parents, a letter going home soon with suggested items to be donated as well as asking for volunteers to help at this event. The committee will be making baskets Wednesday February 4th in the evening at school. The event will take place February 5th from 6:30-8:30pm. Admission is 10 box tops per person.  

Spirit Wear Sales – President Heather People’s read the report from our spirit wear sales. We profited $546.00. She mentioned the idea of running another sale in the spring, 

Purse Bingo/ Tricky Tray – Lori Hutchens (Chair) explained that she and her committee made an executive decision to make this event strictly a tricky tray event. No more bingo. The laws keep changing making it harder to have bingo. This tricky tray will be based on the price of the prize, the more expensive the prize, the more expensive the tickets to put in to win that prize. It will be a walk through event. They will be soliciting from local companies for donations as well as putting a flyer home to parents for monetary/ other donations parents would be willing to give. The event will take place on March 18th @ 7pm.  There was a suggestion about potentially getting lawn signs and putting them around to advertise the event. Jen D is looking into signs, she knows a guy.  
Other Notes – Our next P.T.A. meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 3rd at 7pm. 
TEACHERS REPORT:

- A thank you was extended for all the books donated by the book fair committee to classrooms. 
- The holiday parties went well, thanked parents for help with those. 
PRINCIPALS REPORT:

Mr. Bookholdt.
- PARCC results came home with your child’s report cards. We had very good results among our district and were within the top 5 schools for many categories. 
- Again reminded that PARCC testing will start April 4th- May 14th. With no testing on the 4th being that it is the first day back from break. 
- Food service advisory committee needs a couple of parents that have 5th grade children to come in on February 5th and give input. 
- Jump rope for heart is coming up.  

- Mrs. Minogue is asking for donations of used sweatpants and new underwear packs to keep in her office. Please contact her if you are able to donate any of these items. 
-Reminder that school is closed January 15th and the 18th. 

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:07pm

Lisa Porsche
Recording Secretary
